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NOTIFICATION TO PARTIES AND OBSERVER STATES 

 

14th Meeting of the Facilitative Working Group of the Local Communities 

 and Indigenous Peoples Platform 

 

 

I am pleased to notify Parties and observer States to the Convention, the Kyoto Protocol and the 

Paris Agreement that the 14th meeting of the Facilitative Working Group (FWG) of the Local 

Communities and Indigenous Peoples Platform (LCIPP) will take place in Belem, Brazil, from 4 to 7 

November 2025.  Pursuant to paragraph 29 of decision 2/CP.24, the meeting will be open to Parties and 

observers under the Convention. 

 

To register representatives for the meeting, National Focal Points (NFPs) of interested Parties and 

observer States should email their request to LCIPP@unfccc.int by COB Friday, 10 October 2025,  

CEST.  Owing to logistical constraints, the secretariat may not be able to process nominations received 

after this deadline. 

 

Nominations of representatives received from other persons or Groups will need to be endorsed by 

their respective NFP. Following the nomination or the endorsement by the NFP, the registration link, 

together with instructions for completing the registration form, will be provided to the nominated 

representatives.   

 

Further details on the meeting, including the specific venue, will be made available here in due 

course. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

 

(signed by) 

 

 Youssef Nassef 

 Director 

 Adaptation division  

 

Distribution: To Parties and observer States through their national focal points and diplomatic missions 

accredited to the Federal Republic of Germany. 
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